
Church Road,                     Headteacher: Mr Paul Underwood 
Manor Park, 
London E12 6HB. 
020 8478 0510 
info@st-winefrides.newham.sch.uk 

 

 
 

Diocese of Brentwood 

St
 W

in
ef

rid
e’

s 
N

ew
sle

tte
r 

Summer	No.	8	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 			
14th	July	2017	

SATS Results 
As the Summer Holidays draw 
ever nearer we would like to 
share with you the simply 
outstanding SATs results 
achieved by the Year 6 
children. The charts below show 
two comparative figures each: 
the children who reached the 
‘Expected Level’; and the 
children who be reached a 
‘Higher Level’. As can be seen 
the children outperformed the 
national average in every area. 
We are immensely proud of 
them and would like to thank 
the children themselves, but 
also their parents/carers, older 
siblings, aunts and uncles and 
anyone else who may have 
helped and guided them 
through the years. It almost 
goes without saying that a 
massive thank you is deserved 
by all the teachers and staff at 
St Winefride’s for helping and 
guiding the children during their 
time here. So as a farewell to 
the Year 6s here are the rather 
impressive scores! 
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School Finishes at 1:30pm on Tuesday 18th July 2017 
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Free School Meals 
Following the second letter sent out to all of the parent/carers earlier this week we would 
like to remind you that although it now appears that all primary school children will receive 
a free school meal, it is still Absolutely Vital that you take the time to go to the following link: 
https://pps.lgfl.org.uk to see if you do qualify for Free School Meals (FSM) or Pupil Premium. 
You only have to register once and it will cover your child for their entire time at St 
Winefride’s (it lasts roughly five or six years but is liable to change) so it is well worth doing. 
We also receive extra funding called Pupil Premium, which may only be spent on those 
children who qualify for it, so the more applicants the better for both you financially and 
the children. 

Cashless Payment System 
Please take the time to respond to the text message that you received about this system. 
ALL payments (except charity donations) to the school will only be possible by using this 
system from September 2017. If you did not receive a message asking you to log in to your 
page on the website please contact the office with your mobile number so that they may 
update the records. 

Cancer Research Race for Life 
Don’t forget to bring in your Race for Life donations on 
Monday! Please donate as much as you can and ask 
as many family members and friends, far and wide to 
sponsor you!  

 
End of Year Reminders 

Just a few reminders to end the year: 
 

 Please return any money for the Race for Life by Monday. 
 Monday 1:30pm Year 6 Leavers Performance 
 Tuesday 10:00am Annual Prize Day 
 Tuesday 1:30pm SCHOOL FINISHES For the Summer Break! 
 Don’t forget all the events arranged by Newham during the summer, including the 

Library competition! 
 Newham City Farm are also hosting open days during the break. 
 RETURN TO SCHOOL MONDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER 2017 at 8:55am 

Have a Wonderful Summer 
It only remains for me to wish you all a wonderful, peaceful and relaxing summer and 
everyone here at St Winefride’s are already looking forward to welcoming the children 
back in September, while wishing the Year 6s good luck in their new schools, see you in 
September! 

God Bless You, 
Mr Underwood 2 


